
My dear friend Pastor Oclane has been 
encouraging the people of Lacienne, Haiti through 
the scriptures for generations.  His endurance in 
fighting the good fight has led hundreds if not 
thousands of people to 
hope in Christ.  He led 
Pastor Wiljean to Christ 
many years ago and God 
has used Wiljean in mighty 
ways ever since. 

This past year, however, 
Pastor Oclane’s health has 
been deteriorating.  Finding 
it hard to breathe, just a bit 
of gardening has become 
burdensome.  He is 
receiving medical care 
however his condition is 
not improving.

Recently I had the honor of being a guest in his 
home.  As we visited I took notice that the walls of 
his house were leaning to one side.  The longer I 
was there the more I noticed the walls sloped.  We 

chatted about the construction and I learned that 
the walls are just sticks with a coating of stucco 
over them. Like most Haiti homes there is no steel 
support, no 2x4’s, just sticks.  His home is slowly 

falling and the leaky roof 
surely does not help this 
situation.  This is a huge 
burden on his heart he told 
me, wondering where his 
family will live WHEN the 
walls collapse?…

IF you are interested to 
join our family as we send a 
love offering of financial 
support to rebuild this 
home, please make a note 
in your check memo.

Pastor Wiljean will ensure the home is rebuilt and 
the gift (5k) is anonymous. THM is focusing on 
economic development to equip Haitians to 
provide for items like home construction, however, 
in this special case time is too short.  Thank you 
for helping.

Preaching Christ with his 
trademark smile

Pastor Oclane with Lourdes, his wife, 
and their eldest daughter, Jojo

Pastor Oclane’s outdoor kitchen.  
His home is constructed with the 
same type of sticks, then stuccoed.  
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For whatever was written in former days was written for our 
instruction, that through endurance and through the encouragement 

of the Scriptures we might have hope. Romans 15:4
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Thank you for all your support and prayers.  We can’t do this without YOU! 

All gifts are tax-deductible and should be made payable to:     

Thousand Hills Ministry PO BOX 950030 Lake Mary, Fl  32795

God is always good, always faithful…
Trusting God, He is our Jehovah-Jireh!  God called our 
family here, here to this place serving him and his beloved 
through the church in Haiti.  We believe as he has called 
us he also will provide.  And HE DOES! God has raised 
up support that will bring us to finish this year well.  
Thank you to all our supporters that swiftly came to our 
side to buoy us prayerfully, financially, and to be our 
biggest cheerleaders.  Thank you for your part.  May you 
find great delight in Jesus as you serve him and his 
kingdom.    Serving Christ, together!   brian & kathy

Roxi  joined our family 

Zac turned 18 Sweet 16 for Bree

27th Anniversary  


